
28 SEPTEMBER 2014

TODAY

8.00am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm 
7.00pm 

Contemplative - Communion  Rev Neil Peters 
Interactive    Alanee Hearnshaw 
Traditional    Rev N Peters / A Hearnshaw 
Family Worship    School Holidays 
Creative Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw

SUNDAY OCTOBER 5

Today’s 9.15am and 11am services are being recorded

8.00am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm 
7.00pm 

Contemplative - Communion  Ross Mackinnon 
Interactive - Communion  Rev Neil Peters 
Traditional    Rev Neil Peters / A Hearnshaw 
Family Worship    School Holidays 
Creative Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 28

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway, 
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150 !

Office: Mon, Wed - Fri: 9am - 5pm 
Tues: 10.30am - 2.30pm 

(Except Public Holidays) 
Heather Hon - Office Manager  

9560 3580 
office@gwuc.org.au 

Ministry Team 

Rev Neil Peters - Minister of the Word 
9561 3031 - npeters@iinet.net.au  

Alison Clarkson - Seniors 
9560 3167 - madingwall@optusnet.com.au 

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults 
0402 030 342 - alanee.h@gmail.com 

Belinda Clear - Children & Families 
0400 559 423 - baclear@bigpond.com

Pentecost 16

Exodus 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20; Psalm 19; Philippians 3:4b-14; Matthew 21:33-46

Exodus 17:1-7; Psalm 78:1-4, 12-16; Philippians 2:1-13; Matthew 21:23-32

Welcome to Glen Waverley Uniting Church which is a faithful, 
Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that unconditional 
love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Pentecost 17

Kivuli Project Trivia Night - Saturday 4 October - 7.15pm 
The Kivuli Trivia Night is coming up on Saturday 4 October. Details are 
available from the Outreach Notice Board or Lyn and Pam McDonald - 
lynmcd@chariot.net.au or 9560 9798.

Men’s Fellowship - Tuesday 7 October - 2pm 
Men’s Fellowship will next meet on Tuesday 7 October at 2pm in Room 1.  
The speaker is Margaret Duncan whose topic is “A journey to Antarctica.” 
Enquiries: Malcolm Chamberlain 9764 0975.

UCAF - Tuesday 7 October - 10am 
UCAF will meet on Tuesday 7 October at 10am in the Fellowship area for 
morning tea, and then at 10.30am move into Room 1 for our meeting.  The 
speaker will be Joan Corfee who will speak about Mercy Ships.  All are 
welcome to attend.  This months goods will be collected for Cara. 
Enquiries: Margaret Duncan 9803 1507.

CAE Book Group - Wednesday 1 October - 8pm 
The CAE Book Group will meet this week at the home of Colin and Jacqui 
King, 7 Heysham Drive, Wheelers Hill. Phone 9560 3147.

Adult Group - Friday 3 October - 8pm 
Mrs Beris & Dr Geoff Bird, “retired” medicos, will be our guest speakers at 
Adult Group. They will give an illustrated talk on “Life in Gaza”. Beris is a 
‘nurse extraordinaire’ who has managed and created a number of Hospice 
facilities in Melbourne and overseas. Dr Geoff is a plastic surgeon and is in 
great need in war torn Gaza. They visit Gaza on a regular basis doing God’s 
medical work using their medical talents.  This is a meeting you should not 
miss, and all people are welcome to attend and hear Beris and Geoff talk. 
For more information contact Lyn or Pam McDonald on 9560 9798.
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Congratulations 
At the Synod Service on Sunday, Rev Dr Fred Vanclay and Deaconess 
Margaret Allan were recognised for their long years of faithful service.

Today’s Flowers in the church 
Arranged by: Joyce Ennor

What’s on this week? 
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, 
C-Church, H-Hall, P-Playground, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue, G-Grass Area, CO-Office) !
Monday 29 September     
10.30 am Leisure Time  O Enq: Pam McDonald 9560 9798 
7.30 pm Meditation  O Enq: Graeme or Bobbie 9803 0379 
7.45 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Helen Boucher 0418 551 869 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 !
Tuesday 30 September !
Wednesday 1 October    
8.00 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342 
8.00 pm Free Spirit  O Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417 
8.00 pm CAE Book Group O Enq: Colin King 9560 3147 !
Thursday 2 October 
10.00 am Ladies Fitness Group H Enq: Office 9560 3580 
7.30 pm Community Outreach R4 Enq: Andrew Hosking 9560 1981 
7.30 pm Uniting Voices  R1 Enq: Barbara Hurst 9803 9346 
             Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 !
Friday 3 October 
9.30 am Lectionary Group R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
12.00 noon Cooee Scrabble Group F Enq: Pamela McMaster 9560 9962 
8.00 pm Adult Group  R1 Enq: Lyn & Pam McDonald 9560 9798 !
Saturday 4 October 
1.00 pm Social Tennis  O Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991 

Today - BBQ Forum 3 - Sunday 28 September - 12 noon 
Congregation Members are warmly invited to attend BBQ Forum 3 - “Post 
2015: Through the eyes of the Girl Child” to be held on Sunday 28 
September.  The presenter of this forum will be Erin Wicking who has 
represented the World Association of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts at the UN.

Planned Giving Envelopes 
The new sets of planned giving envelopes are available from the table in 
the foyer.  Please collect yours as this saves us postage costs.

Growing Faith Reaching Community 
Please look for the brightly coloured Growing Faith Reaching Community 
brochure in the latest edition of NewView.  We hope you will be 
encouraged by what you read. On October 5 at each service a member of 
the church will outline the details of this program. Then on 12 October we 
will gather for a Special High Tea at 10.15am where 8am, 9.15am and 11am 
worshippers are especially urged to attend.  There will also be a bring a 
plate shared dinner at 6pm on 12 October where 4.30pm and 7pm 
worshippers are urged to attend.  However, it is fine to attend either or 
both.  October 19 is celebration day when response slips are due back.

Synod Resolution in relation to Access Ministries 
A very important announcement regarding a resolution made by the Synod 
in relation to ACCESS ministries has been printed and a copy is available on 
the noticeboard outside the office for those who are interested.  Rev Neil 
Peters is happy to chat with anyone about this.

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes 
It is the time of year again for the Christmas Shoeboxes.  
If you would like to put together a shoebox please visit the website 
www.operationchristmaschild.org and start collecting your items. If you 
don’t have a shoebox to use you can collect one from the Church Office 
from Monday 6 October. Drop off completed shoeboxes to the Church Office 
between Sunday 19 and Sunday 26 October. 
Enquiries: Kimberly Easton 0410 708 824

Fete Leaflet Delivery 
Thank you to all of those people who have volunteered to deliver leaflets 
for the Fete.  Please collect your leaflets from the	
  table	
  in	
  the	
  foyer.

Asian Dinner 
Thank you to everyone involved in the Asian Dinner.  A total of $2353.90 
was raised to assist church projects.
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